
 

February 1, 2022 
 
Larry S. Royster     
Clerk of the Court 
Michigan Supreme Court 
P.O. Box 30052 
Lansing, MI  48909 
 
RE: ADM File No. 2021-31 – Proposed Amendment of Rule 8.110 of the Michigan Court Rules  
 
Dear Clerk Royster: 
 
At its January 21, 2022 meeting, the Board of Commissioners of the State Bar of Michigan considered ADM File 
No. 2021-31. The Board voted unanimously to support Option D—to add Juneteenth as a court holiday in Michigan 
without omitting another holiday presently recognized by the court rules. 
 
We thank the Court for the opportunity to convey the Board’s position on this proposal. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Janet K. Welch 
Executive Director 
 
cc:   Sarah Roth, Administrative Counsel, Michigan Supreme Court 

Dana M. Warnez, President 
 


